
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
April 18, 2022 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m. 
Monday April 18, 2022. Responding to roll call were, Bob Folty, Heather 
Sherman, Todd Anderson, Mark Zimmer, Mike Supan Jr., Robert Steele, Dave 
Wiesbrock and Tom Goskusky. Jessica Bonnell was absent. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited.  

 

GUESTS- Al Stremlau- TVFD 
• Submitted a firemen application for Matt Ganze. A motion was made 

by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mark Zimmer to accept the 
application.  

 
Dan Francisco  

• The zoning board approved his zoning variance. The village board 
will make a decision on the zoning board’s decision.  

 
Lowell Beenegna- Tonica American Legion 

• Looking for an update about repairs, ideas for maintenance of the 
Cannon Shelter and the cannon. 

 
Tina Lund & Mary Kay Keutzer- Tonica Fest 

• Possibly bringing a parade back this year.  
• Looking into renting some blow-ups, could use volunteers to help 

supervise. 
 

Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 
• Water bills will be done in the next couple days. 

• The minutes of March’s meeting were presented and approved. A 
motion was made by Dave Wiesbrock and 2nd by Mark Zimmer. 

 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   

• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by 
Todd Anderson and 2nd by Tom Goskusky. 

 

  Police Report – Aaron Quercigrossa (absent) 
• The new officer will be starting soon.   



 
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Jake Summers 

• Seven light bulbs need to be replaced at the park for the baseball 
field. Town & Country gave an estimate of $1180 to replace bulbs. 
The board would like an estimate for LED bulbs also. 

• Patched some potholes. 

• Summerized sewer treatment plant.  
• Jetted sewer line on Wequash Street, all cleaned out. 

 
 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  

• Some doors need to be replaced on Well #4. The contractor 
currently working on the well gave an estimate of $11,000. The 

board would like another estimate to compare prices. 
• Material testing has been done on roads being done this year. 

Working on finalizing roads being done. 
 

Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 
• A motion to pass Ordinance #648 Zoning Variance was made by 

Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Bob Folty. A copy is available at the village 
hall. 

• A motion was made to appoint Chief Quercigrossa the Enforcement 
Officer for Tonica by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr.  

 
 Trustee Comments/Complaints 

• The board agreed to reimburse Sally Thomas for rental equipment. 
A water repair ended up being the village’s responsibility not the 
homeowner. 

• Should the village plant a few trees at the American Legion??  
 

 
A motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Todd Anderson to adjourn 
meeting at 9:15 P.M. 
 

 Respectfully Submitted,  

  
 Heather Sherman  

Village Clerk 


